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ABSTRACT: Self-incompatibility (sl) in the Ethiopian populations of Guizotia 
abyssinica (niger) was studied and detailed genetic analysis was performed. 
Experiments involving 1425 pollinations were carried out both by petri-dish 
technique and in situ pollination of the heads. The pollination patterns were 
recorded. In most cases, SI is believed to be controlled by a single S-Iocus (the 
recording of 4 self-incompatible mating groups) in the populations of G. 
abyssinica dealt with by this study. An additional S-locus, I. is proposed as part 
of the SI system in this crop; this is based on the recording of more than 4 self
incompatible mating groups in a considerable number of the populations studies. 
The type of incompatibility is found to be sporophytic. Pseudocompatibility and 
seeds obtained from pseudocompatible crosses were characterized. The SI system 
in G. abyssinica is characterized by the presence of two- and one-way incompati
bility, reciprocal difference, and self-compatibility. Natural selection may favour 
the establishment of self-compatible genotypes in the populations of Guizotia 
abyssinica. The frequency of self-compatible genotypes is of a various magnitude 
in the Ethiopian populations of G. abyssinica originated from different collecting 
localities. 
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INTRODUCTION 

Differ,ent systems of incompatibility in flowering plants were discussed in detail 
by Lewis (1954). The author recognized three different incompatibility systems, 
one of which, is based on genetic control, i.e., the number of alleles, the control 
of pollen (whether it is sporophytic or gametophytic), the interactions of S
alleles (dominance, individual), and the control of style (dominance or 












































